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Synonyms

Awareness in consumers about sustainability;
End-users need of knowing sustainability
information

Definition

To accomplish the sustainable development goal 7
that is the “affordable and clean energy,” con-
sumers need to be aware of what is sustainability
and required information should be available to
develop consumers’ understanding. Sustainability
information required by consumers also matches
with sustainable development goal 12, that is,
“responsible consumption and production”; basi-
cally an aware and well-informed consumer about
sustainability information can be a responsible
consumer. Therefore, to achieve the goal 7 within
the time frame 2030, it is vital to ensure that
people everywhere have the relevant information
and awareness for sustainable development,

specifically, the consumers. A consumer, as
referred to here, is a person purchasing, using,
and/or disposing of goods and services for private
or commercial purpose (UNEP 2017). Even, sus-
tainability development has been defined from
business point of view and that is, “ For the
business enterprise, development sustainability
means adopting business strategies and activities
that meet the needs of the enterprise and its stake-
holders today while protecting, sustaining and
enhancing the human and natural resources that
will be needed in the future” (Munton and Collins
1998). This explanation captures the essence of
the perception as originally proposed by the
World Commission on Environment and Devel-
opment and recognizes that economic develop-
ment must meet the needs of a business
enterprise and its stakeholders. The latter include
shareholders, lenders, customers, employees, sup-
pliers, and communities who are affected by the
organization’s activities. Therefore, being an
important stakeholder, customer needs to know
what sustainability strategies business has
adopted and what sustainable features the product
is possessing that they are consuming.

Introduction

Consumers are one of the important stakeholders
in the business process, and business enterprises
need to involve in the sustainability development
process; moreover, it is important to emphasize
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that a single enterprise, in isolation, could not
achieve sustainable development, as sustainabil-
ity is a pervasive philosophy to which every con-
tributor in the economy (together with consumer
and government) must subscribe. Over time, sus-
tainability has become a wide-ranging, succes-
sively evolving paradigm (Redclift 1988, 1992,
2005). There is much reproach over the lack of
clarity in its meaning (Butler 1999; Collins 1999;
Mowforth and Munt 2003). Nevertheless, the
WCED (1987) promoted sustainability through
its definition of sustainable development – “devel-
opment that meets the needs of the present without
compromising the ability of future generations to
meet their own needs.” Four philosophies can be
outlined from the definition, such as: (1) holistic
planning and strategy making, (2) preservation of
ecological processes, (3) protection of heritage
and biodiversity, and (4) development that can
be sustained for the future years (WCED 1987).
Except first one the other three philosophies
required customers’ involvement for successful
implementation of those. It could be eagerly
claimed that business, political, and academic
leaders are in concordance on the subject, yet
very little attention has been paid to how con-
sumers respond to sustainability. Consumers
need to have clear understanding about the con-
cept, and, simultaneously, policy makers need to
play a vital role of educating and making sustain-
ability information available to the consumers as
ultimately consumers will make the decisions and
engage in the activities that will lead to
sustainability.

Consequently, one of the three overarching
objectives of, and essential requirements for, sus-
tainable development is promoting sustainable
patterns of consumption and production
according to the Unites Nations Conference on
Sustainable Development (Rio + 20) (UNEP
2013). Moreover, Heads of State were committed
to accelerate the shift toward sustainable con-
sumption and production (SCP) patterns with the
adoption of the 10-years framework of programs
on SCP, shortly known as 10YFP. Therefore, this
entry is going to explore, firstly, what is sustain-
ability information, then, the importance of sus-
tainability information, and, thirdly, what has

been done so far by the researchers and policy
makers to meet the requirement under the heading
of “sustainability information required by
consumers.”

Sustainability Information

The word “sustainability” expressed the idea that
how natural systems function, endure diversity,
and produce everything it needs for the ecosystem
to remain in balance (Mason 2019). Sustainability
reflects how human can live in harmony with the
natural world surrounded by protecting it from
harm and demolition. There are many different
worldviews of sustainability (Barr 2008); sustain-
ability can be weak or strong form. The meaning
of sustainability is contested; Dobson (1996)
noted that there are over 300 definitions of sus-
tainability. Therefore, there is a need to define
sustainability in appropriate manner and justify
it, and understanding the weak and strong forms
of sustainability is also crucial with regards to
manufactured capital (economy) verses natural
capital (the environment).

Some recent analysts on sustainable develop-
ment (SD), notably Pearce and Atkinson (1993),
have differentiated between weak and strong
forms. The “weak sustainability” paradigm states
that manmade capital is more important than nat-
ural capital (Neumayer 2003; Barr 2008). Weak
sustainability gives emphasize on economic
development over environmental preservation.

“Strong sustainability,” on the contrary, is
based on the ideas of nonsubstitutable natural
capital (Dryzek 1997; Dobson 1996). The para-
digm of strong sustainability is grounded on the
thermodynamic foundation of a steady-state econ-
omy (Daly 1972, 1974, 1977). There is sometimes
a tendency to assume that strong SD inevitably
carries a requirement to preserve intact the envi-
ronment as it is found today in all its forms
(Beckerman 1994). In Beckerman’s understand-
ing, this means that strong SDwould not allow the
substitution of human for natural capital. Such a
stance would be unreservedly “Eco-centric,” that
is, based on a green theory pf value (Goodin
1992). Basically, strong sustainable development
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is rooted in either eccentric or anthropocentric
perspectives. Both eco-socialism and social ecol-
ogy constitute the anthropocentric perspective:
being essentially humanistic but also embracing
stewardship of nature, that is, beginning environ-
mentally but centered on social justice (Pepper
2002).

The world community has adopted sustainable
development concept gradually and the journey
started in 1979, when first world climate confer-
ence opened the science of climate change. After
that, Brundtland’s report consolidated decades of
work on sustainable development. In 1992, Rio
“Earth Summit” rallied the world to act and
adopted Agenda 21. Next to that, convention on
biological diversity put the precautionary princi-
ple to work in 1993. Following that, Kyoto Pro-
tocol has taken the first step toward stopping
dangerous climate change and in 2000 adaptation
of millennium development goals ensured social
justice to meet public health and environmental-
ism. Al Gore brought climate change to the main-
stream with an inconvenient truth in 2006, and in
2012, rio + 20 took stock on two plus decades of
efforts at sustainable development. Finally, in
2015, declaration of sustainable development
goals (SDGs) is a milestone to understand and
adopt sustainability concept by all stakeholders
which has been accelerate by signing a binding
agreement by198 head of countries at Paris cli-
mate agreement in 2015.

The world is a big and diverse place; thus, the
definition of sustainability is also diverse and
broad. To keep the sustainability relevant, useful
tool, adopting it from local context is also neces-
sary. The Academic Advisory Committee at the
University of Alberta put together a working def-
inition of sustainability for the institution.
According to them “Sustainability is the process
of living within the limits of available physical,
natural and social resources in ways that allow the
living systems in which humans are embedded to
thrive in perpetuity.” The University of Alberta is
devoted to a continuous struggle to inculcate sus-
tainability into the many aspects of university life,
on campuses, in institutions, and in the larger
community of which they are part (UAOS 2013).

Product sustainability information (PSI) is the
center of sustainable consumption and production
lifecycle approach. Sustainable consumption and
production are required to ensure environmental
well-being and to recover the losses that
unsustainable consumption and production has
done to this earth. PSI begins with a greeting of
the difficulties in evaluating the sustainability
aspects of a product. Difficulty arise as there are
various stakeholders in the field of product sus-
tainability that have unique and sometimes over-
lapping vested interests. Therefore, in
communicating information they may have differ-
ent influences with varying levels of intensity on
the production process of a product. There are
various drivers of or barriers to PSI. According
to Goedkoop et al. (2015), there are minimum 600
drivers of tools and initiatives to provide informa-
tion on sustainability of products to consumers.
Considering lack of a common PSI standard,
efforts should be made to have an inclusive dia-
logue among nations that enjoy equal representa-
tion from developing and emerging economies so
that they can ensure consensus and
interoperability.

Understanding sustainability is vital for con-
sumers as consumers are end-users of product and
they can create demand pressure on business,
policy makers, as well as market drivers to pro-
duce product that will have sustainable features.
The growing economical, ecological, and social
implication of information systems (IS) demands
reorientation for IS management. By applying the
concept of sustainability into the field of IS man-
agement, a study was conducted to offer a IS
management procedural model as contribution to
the ongoing discussion of “Green IT” (Schmidt et
al. 2009). Green IT states to the learning and
exercise of using computers and IT resources in
a more effective and ecologically accountable
way. Computers and computing consume a lot of
natural resources, from the raw materials required
to assembly them, the power used to execute
them, and at the end of life the difficulty of dis-
posing them (Mccafe 2009).

All businesses, small or big, are progressively
dependent on technology. The technology refresh
cycle is fast; therefore, PCs, notebooks, and smart
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phones that are used all day and connected to
servers running 24/7 rapidly become outdated,
and at some point – more often sooner than later
– need to dispose of old devices and substitute
them with new ones. The massive quantities of
papers and inks that are used to print documents,
many of which are quickly sent to the circular file.
Auspiciously, many simple steps can be taken to
green the IT sector of business, no matter what the
size of the business. Many IT merchants have
major inventiveness underway to green the prod-
ucts, services, and practices. These include pro-
ducing computers with more ecologically friendly
ingredients, designing them to use less energy,
providing recycling programs to dispose of old
systems, developing virtualization and cloud
computing alternatives, and providing tips to
businesses that want to go green. Not only IT
system can be green but also business can be
green.

The green business defines a company that
does not make any negative impact on the envi-
ronment, economy, or community. These types of
businesses are forward-thinking when it comes to
human rights, environmental concerns, and
related issues (Upcounsel 2019). Green busi-
nesses use environmentally sustainable resources
and uphold socially responsible policies.
According to Business Dictionary- “a business
functioning in a capacity where no negative
impact is made on the local or global environ-
ment, the community, or the economy. A green
business will also engage in forward-thinking pol-
icies for environmental concerns and policies
affecting human rights” (BusinessDictionary
2019). By establishing best practices for sustain-
ability when it comes to purchasing, product
development, manufacturing, and the provision
of products and services, a company can be
green company. Environmental responsibility is
the primary characteristic distinguishing green
firms from those that do not monitor their envi-
ronmental impact. Businesses of all sizes can
switch successfully to green. Green strategies
not only conserve natural resources but also can
reduce costs and improve efficiency.

As the realities of climate change becomemore
and more apparent, a commitment to

sustainability is no longer a nice-to-have for the
companies of the world – it’s a business impera-
tive, especially in the eyes of consumers. Nowa-
days, consumers know and care more about what
they buy, how it is made, what it is made from,
how far it travels, and how it is packaged. Con-
sumers are buying sustainability information,
their awareness are increasing, and behaviors are
changing. Consumers want to act and buy more
sustainably but are restricted by three key barriers
– high price, confusion, and lack of trust and
availability of alternatives. The consumer dimen-
sion offers both opportunity and risk. The way
consumers gather and share information has also
changed; they are empowered and linked as never
before by the internet. Information can spread
globally in an instant. The consequences of
being found to be operating unethically, or in an
environmentally unfriendly manner, can be dam-
aging in the long term. Therefore, the organiza-
tions that are moving faster are building
sustainable solutions that create value (Price
Waterhouse Coopers 2008).

Eventually, the business which is using green
IT system or that itself is green business should
inform consumers about it. This kind of informa-
tion will create awareness among consumers and
will guide them to choose right products that
followed a green process of manufacturing, in
other way, it can be said that consumers’ right of
knowing sustainability information will be met.
Consumers has the right to know about sustain-
able attributes of products or sustainable policies
adopted by companies, whether the information
systems are green or not. Therefore, businesses
should disclose their all kind of sustainable initia-
tives and product features to consumers either
through advertisements or through training pro-
grams. An educated consumer can contribute
enormously to the sustainable development of
business, society, as well as country.

Importance of Sustainability
Information

Sustainability information increases awareness
among consumers and because of being aware
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consumers behave differently; UK consumers are
best example in this case: they buy sustainability
and demonstrate consciousness and concern about
the issue (PriceWaterhouse Coopers 2008). Even-
tually, consumers are the decision-maker and they
engage in the activities that will lead to sustain-
ability, which is why understanding consumer
attitudes toward sustainable business practices is
of major importance. Without their engagement,
any attempts to achieve sustainable commercial
activities will struggle to succeed; therefore,
understanding how they see and retort to sustain-
ability as a concept is of considerable importance.
Considering the importance of spreading sustain-
ability information among consumers, the United
Nations Environment Programme has created a
comprehensive guideline for providing product
sustainability information and the aim of “the
Guidelines” is to offer value chain and public
sector professional clear guidance on making
effective, trustworthy claims to consumers on
product-related sustainability. The long-term
objective of the guideline is to create a level
playing field for developing new products and
revising existing product sustainability informa-
tion, and the guide is applicable to all regions and
companies of all size (UNEP 2017).

Sustainable consumption and production can
only be achieved if all value chain stakeholders
play their parts and commit to more environmen-
tally and socially sound actions; however, encour-
aging consumers by providing information to
sustainable consumption via the selection, usage,
and disposal of consumer product are important;
the guidelines are designed to do so. They are
trying to set a common ground for effective prod-
uct sustainability information to consumers
(UNEP 2017). The Guidelines support informa-
tion providers and other practitioners from the
private and public sectors; their ultimate benefi-
ciary is the consumer.

Sustainable consumption and production are
gradually a precedence for business and for policy
making. It is also one of the goals of sustainable
development goals (SDGs) and directly addressed
by Goal 12; and sustainable products (goods or
services) are a growing business opportunity,
especially in emerging and developing countries

(Nielsen 2014). Good practices have shown that
product sustainability information can have a pos-
itive impact on consumer behavior (O’Rourke and
Ringer 2016), supporting them in their buying
decisions and guiding them in responsible product
use and disposal. Many good efforts are already
underway in this area.

It is crucial to inform customers about sustain-
ability features of product and production process,
as it matters. Recently, a study claimed that it’s
official that customers choose sustainable compa-
nies and the findings of that article revealed that
products with sustainability claims generally
outperformed the growth rate of total products in
their respective categories. Consumers purchasing
behavior of three of the most common fast-mov-
ing consumer goods, coffee, chocolate, and bath
products, have been studied and the findings are as
follows: based on sales for the 52-week period
ending 3/24/2018, the weighted average of all
three categories showed 3% more growth for sus-
tainable products with sustainable coffee increas-
ing by 11%, sustainable chocolate by 2%, and
sustainable bath products by 13% than the total
of their respective categories (Houlihan and Har-
vey 2018).

To win competitive advantages, generally,
business follow few strategies, either low price
or high quality, or targeting a segment of market
with unique product. These are widely recognized
business strategies but there’s one thing that they
don’t truly consider – that brands’ purposes,
beliefs, and how they put both into practice are
now redefining companies’ chances of success.
Consumers in the United States are no longer
making decisions based solely on product selec-
tion or price; they’re assessing what a brand says,
what it does, and what it stands for. They support
companies whose brand purpose aligns with their
beliefs. And they reject those that don’t, with one
in five walking away forever. Accenture
Strategy’s most recent global survey of nearly
30,000 consumers in 35 countries – including
more than 2,000 consumers in the United States
– found that 62% of them want companies to take
a stand on current and broadly relevant issues such
as sustainability, transparency, and fair employ-
ment practices (Accenture 2018). This study
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shows that consumers are paying real attention to
how companies’ position themselves regarding
social and environment issues. If there’s a match
between both sides (company and customer) pur-
poses, then the consumer will engage with the
company and feel part of the corporate tribe. If
there’s no match, 42% of consumers will step
away from the brand and 21% will most likely
never come back and won’t give these companies
a second chance (Goncalves 2018).

A survey directed by Futerra demonstrates that
96% of people feel their own actions, such as
donating, recycling or buying ethically, can
make a difference and the survey was conducted
over 1000 consumers in the USA and UK and
even over half of them believe that they personally
can make a big difference (Townsend 2018).
Another recent study report published in Harvard
business review claimed that consumers do buy
sustainable products. The report stated that prod-
ucts that had a sustainability claim on-pack
accounted for 16.6% of the market in 2018, up
from 14.3% in 2013, and delivered nearly $114
billion in sales, up 29% from 2013. Most impor-
tant, products marketed as sustainable grew 5.6
times faster than those that were not. In more than
90% of the consumers packed goods (CPG) cate-
gories, sustainability-marketed products grew
faster than their conventional counterparts. There-
fore, Corporate leadership should no longer give
brand managers a pass when they claim that there
is no demand for sustainable products. And inves-
tors should support companies in making the
investments needed for the pivot; according to
the report, the future for CPG, and increasingly
for other categories such as apparel, is sustainable
(Whelan and Sacco 2019).

On the other side of the coin, it is difficult to
motivate and drive consumer purchasing choice
as it is complex and depend on consumers’ social,
cultural, educational, and economic background
and varies from one consumer to another. Sustain-
ability is only one of many consumer choice fac-
tors such as health, trends, trust, price, and quality
(WRAP 2015). Besides, incentivizing purchasing
behavior is only one of the purposes of sustain-
ability information; using, reusing, sharing,
recycling, and disposing of products can also be

addressed. Consumers’ outlooks and the required
information sometimes differ from what is legally
essential or viewed as important from a scientific
or marketing viewpoint. These differences can be
reconciled by emerging and smearing a deeper
realization of consumer interests and insights to
reach an appropriate quality of sustainability
information to meet their needs; and by using
drivers to motivate and establish an emotional
connection to more sustainable products to help
change consumption behavior and habits.

Recent Studies and Initiatives to
Empower Sustainability Information

Although consumers are one of the very important
stakeholders of value chain, however, until to date
very few studies have been conducted to assess
consumers’ attitude toward sustainability and
how sustainability information affect their pur-
chasing behavior. A review of the literature sug-
gests that consumers’ understanding of
sustainability and the attitudes they hold toward
the concept have received comparatively little
attention. The concept of “green consumers” has
been widely discussed; however, it is apparent
that little has been done to gain an understanding
of whether consumers see sustainability as a holis-
tic systems-oriented concept and not merely
another form of conservationism. The OECD rec-
ognizes that consumers are central to “driving
sustainable production and play a central role in
sustainable development” (OECD 2008), there-
fore this deficit requires attention.

The 10-Year Framework of Programmes on
Sustainable Consumption and Production
(10YFP) is a global promise to accelerate the
shift toward sustainable consumption and produc-
tion in both developed and developing countries,
and it has been adopted in 2012 at the World
Summit on Sustainable Development. Sustainable
consumption and production has been included as
a stand-alone goal (SDG 12) of the 2030 Sustain-
able Development agenda, and Target 12.1 calls
for the implementation of the 10YFP (UNEP
2013). The One Planet network has designed to
implement the 10-Year Framework of
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Programmes on Sustainable Consumption and
Production, which helps the global swing to SCP
and the achievement of SDG 12. The One Planet
network has formed to implement the promise of
the 10YFP. It is a multistakeholder partnership for
sustainable development, generating shared
impact through its six programs (One Planet Net-
work 2019).

The one planet network has one collaborative
program, that is, the Consumer Information for
Sustainable Consumption & Production (CI-
SCP). The Consumer Information Programme
for Sustainable Consumption and Production
(CI-SCP) is co-led by one of the six programs
under the UN’s One Planet Network since 2014.
The One Planet Network is the network of the 10-
Year Framework of Programmes on Sustainable
Consumption and Production. The CI-SCP pro-
gram supports the provision of quality informa-
tion on goods and services, and works with many
global actors including civil society, businesses,
and government. Through the program, support is
extended to projects on product design and dura-
bility, behavioral science, standards and labeling,
digital communication tools, and other initiatives
to encourage and empower consumers to lead
more sustainable lifestyles (CI-SCP 2019).

The UNEP in collaboration of 10YFP and
multistakeholder involvement has created guide-
lines to allow consumers to make up-to-date sus-
tainable choices on product choice, usage, and
disposal. The Guidelines established minimum
requirements that must be met (Fundamental prin-
ciples) and encourage determination, develop-
ment, and sustainability leadership over time
(Aspirational principles). The fundamental prin-
ciples cover the following aspects such as reliabil-
ity, relevance, clarity, transparency, and
accessibility. While communicating with con-
sumers, the producers will focus on building
claims on a reliable basis and talk about the
major improvements, in areas that matters under
relevance. Next to that, they will make the infor-
mation useful for the consumers (clarity) and sat-
isfy the consumer’s appetite for information
without hiding any information (transparency).
Finally, they will make sure the information is
available to the consumers, not the other way

around (accessibility). Conversely, the aspira-
tional principles which is voluntary to implement
covers the following aspects such as three dimen-
sions of sustainability, behavior change, and long-
term impact, engagement with consumers in
diverse ways, that is, multichannel and innovative
approach, and finally collaboration and compara-
bility. The associated guidance walks the users
through improving their consumer communica-
tions. The Guidelines’ focus is on the information
provided to consumers. This does not imply that
the sole responsibility to reduce the adverse
effects of product manufacturing and consump-
tion on society and the environment lies with
consumers. Sustainable consumption and produc-
tion can only be achieved if all value chain stake-
holders play their part and commit to more
environmentally and socially sound actions
(UNEP 2017).

Among few, one of the significant contribu-
tions is done by Thompson who tried to analysis
how a sample of consumers responded to sustain-
ability as a holistic concept and identified that
there is some awareness of and commitment to
both social and environmental sustainability;
however, when it comes to economic sustainabil-
ity, there is much less certainty (Thompson 2015).
The guardian newspaper conducted a live chat
with consumers to know if consumers believe
about sustainability of product. The report stated
that in an ideal world all products would be ethi-
cally produced, with sustainability embedded
throughout the supply chain. An example of a
supermarket already following these principles is
Swiss chain, Migros, which won’t stock products
with which it is not happy with and the company’s
long-term vision is to achieve sustainability.
Despite the array of labeling on shop shelves,
Fairtrade Foundation’s Barbara Crowther said
that 76% of the public believe independent third-
party certification is the best way to verify a prod-
uct’s social or environmental claims (Purt 2014).

After assessing purchase intention of over
40,000 consumers of GoodGuide.com, a study
found significant impact of certain types of sus-
tainability information on purchase intentions, the
intent varies across different types of consumers,
issues, and product categories. This study also
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confirmed that consumers need to provide more or
better information on sustainability issues to
change their consumer behavior (O’Rourke and
Ringer 2016). Furthermore, two recently
published article in Harvard business review also
indicates that consumers do buy sustainable prod-
ucts and they are green consumers (Whelan and
Sacco 2019; White et al. 2019). Another recent
survey affirmed that 65% consumers said they
want to buy purpose-driven brands that advocate
sustainability, yet only about 26% do so.
Narrowing this “intention-action gap” is impor-
tant not just for meeting corporate sustainability
goals but also for the planet. Unilever estimates
that almost 70% of its greenhouse gas footprint
depends on which products customers choose and
whether they use and dispose of them in a sustain-
able manner – for example, by conserving water
and energy while doing the laundry or recycling
containers properly after use. Subsequently, this
study have identified five actions for companies to
consider to reduce the consumers’ intention–
action gap: use social influence, shape good
habits, leverage the domino effect, decide whether
to talk to the heart or the brain, and favor experi-
ences over ownership (White 2019).

The New York University Centre for Sustain-
able Business (CSB) shows shoppers aren’t all
talk but are following through with buying more
sustainable goods. CSB Director Tensie Whelan
reported that, by combing through the data, CSB
found 50% of sales growth among consumer-
packaged goods (CPG) between 2013 and 2018
came from these sustainability-marketed prod-
ucts, despite the fact such goods account for just
under 17% of the market. According to CSB’s
data, reported earlier this year, sales of sustainably
marketed products grew 5.6 times faster than con-
ventionally marketed products, when measured
by gross merchandise value. In over 90% of the
individual product categories, the sustainably-
marketed products outperformed their conven-
tional counterparts (Reints 2019).

Conclusion

Consumers’ need of sustainability information is
the demand of time. Understanding the growing
demand of consumers is helping businesses to
adopt sustainable tactics; consumers’ needs also
motivate business owners to disclose sustainabil-
ity information as much as possible. In developed
countries, consumers are well-versed about envi-
ronmental issues and conscious enough to display
their knowledge about sustainability through
product choice; two recent studies prove that con-
sumers do buy sustainable product and they are
green consumers (Whelan and Sacco 2019; White
et al. 2019). Also, they have intention to buy
consumer-packed goods which are sustainable
(Whelan and Sacco 2019); however, there is
intention–action gap that needs to be reduced by
action taken by the policy makers and business
institutions (White et al. 2019). Consumers in
developing countries and less developed countries
require much more sustainability information to
take right decision on choosing sustainable prod-
uct. Understanding sustainability is also vital for
all and like university of Alberta sustainability can
be defined by each institutions or organizations to
devote a continuous struggle to inculcate sustain-
ability into the many aspects of corporate life, on
campuses, in institutions, and in the larger com-
munity of which they are part (UAOS 2013). Few
working committees are continuously putting
their effort to spread sustainability information to
consumers and to make sure consumer are con-
suming product in a sustainable manner. The 10-
Year Framework of Programmes on Sustainable
Consumption and Production (10YFP), The One
Planet network, and Consumer Information for
Sustainable Consumption & Production (CI-
SCP) are remarkable programs to promote sus-
tainability information to consumers along with
UNEP. The UNEP in collaboration with above-
mentioned programs have created guidelines to
allow consumers to make up-to-date sustainable
choices on product choice, usage, and disposal.
The Guidelines established minimum require-
ments that must be met, known as fundamental
principles, and encourage determination, develop-
ment, and sustainability leadership over time by

8 Sustainability Information Required by Consumers



following the aspirational principles. The Guide-
lines are for providing product sustainability
information to consumers and for global guidance
on making effective environmental, social, and
economic claims, to empower and enable con-
sumer choice. In 2015, UNEP has published a
green report on product sustainability informa-
tion; there the authors suggested that to standard-
ize product sustainability information (PSI), a
global guidance is required and this can be done
under the umbrella of the consumer information
program of UNEP that is the 10-Years Framework
of Programme. Furthermore, encouraging major
players of PSI, facilitating the inclusion and
engagement of representatives of developing and
emerging economies in international efforts, and
creating an international dialogue between brand
owners, retailers, consumer organizations, and
policy makers to overcome cross-cultural com-
plexities could help consumer to get credible
information on product sustainability and act
upon that (Goedkoop et al. 2015).

Cross-References
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